THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
MINUTES
Meeting of September 1, 2022
The meeting was called to order by Kenneth Chambon, Chairman.  Board members present were Glenn Davis, Charles Rothermel and John Alan Kosky.  Also, present were Romel Nicholas, Solicitor; Jerry Brown, Managing Director; Jamie Summers, Recording Secretary and Nick Goettman, Field Data Administrator.

Approval of Minutes from August 4, 2022, meeting
MOTION to approve the Minutes of the meeting from August 4, 2022, made by Glenn Davis, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.

Public Comment:  NONE
Field Operations Report 

· The monthly field report for August was reviewed.
· Insight Pipe Company scheduled to begin sewer lining work in the Hunting Ridge area on September 7th.  
Administrative Report: 

· A new round of delinquency notifications commenced in late July.  336 letters were sent out the week of July 29th.  Copies were sent to landlords where applicable.  Approximately 100 postings were performed by our service provider commencing on August 26th.  
· Working on obtaining quotes for bill printing services.  Quotes from Quadient and SmartBill are being reviewed.  The intent is to compare outside bill printing costs with costs associated with continuing to do the printing/mailing in-house.  
· The Managing Director assembled and transmitted easement documents to property owners with respect to the proposed Fryes Lane/Battle Ridge Road vicinity sewer extension project in late July.  The status of executed easements was discussed.
· The work associated with the lateral extension by South Fayette Township for the Preservation Park restroom is approximately 90% complete.  The prefabricated restroom has not yet been delivered but the lateral is generally in place to allow for that connection.  The lateral for the Boys Home Park restroom is still pending. MATSF has traditionally waived connection charges for restroom facilities at Township parks.  The Township Manager also sent an email requesting waiver of connection charges for the new Municipal Building. 
MOTION to waive the Sanitary Sewer Connection Fees for Boys Home Park/Preservation Park restrooms along with new Township Building was made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.  

· At the conclusion of Mr. Fick’s introductory period as a Wastewater Collection System Utilityman, it was determined that MATSF would not continue his employment.  The personnel committee met.  This and follow-up recommendations deferred to Executive Session.  
Engineer’s Report 
Robinson Run Transfer
KLH attended the meeting with ALCOSAN and the Robinson Run Advisory Group on 8/31/22 to discuss the Robinson Run transfer.  

Peak Flow Alternatives Analysis

Modeling work required by the Consent Order & Agreement will include an alternatives analysis for different sites for a future potential holding tank and final tank sizing.  

Fryes Lane/ Battleridge Road Area Sanitary Sewer Extension

The Highway Occupancy Permit has been received.  The NPDES Permit and GP-5 Stream Crossing Permit packages are under review by Allegheny County Conservation District.  Easement acquisition continues.  
Solicitor’s Report:    
Transfer Agreement/Robinson Run
The Solicitor and Robinson Run/Manager are following matters as they progress and facilitating transfers.  Professionals for each of the four Robinson Run municipal entities to meet with ALCOSAN on August 31, 2022.  During that meeting, the details of the current version of the proposed “Term Sheet” were discussed.  Capacity issues, timing issues, cost sharing, and continued operation of the existing Oakdale pump station were key discussion points.
Delinquency Collections

GTN and SFMA management are continuing to coordinate their record keeping.  

Personnel Issues
Opinions provided by Solicitor.  Follow up discussion held in executive session. 
Stonegate/Property Acquisition Matters - Executive session requested.
Old Business:   
· Status of Cecil Sturgeon Road connections – As directed by the Board at last month’s meeting, the Managing Director forwarded information to the Allegheny County Health Department requesting enforcement action with respect to the 2 premises that have not connected to the sanitary sewer.   No update from ACHD.  Managing Director will follow up to check status.
New Business:   NONE
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· Managing Director is actively participating in monthly 3RWW meetings at Greentree Borough pertaining to municipal Consent Order compliance.  
· PMAA Conference is scheduled for September 11th through 14th at Erie Bayfront Convention Center.  Registration has been made for 3 Board members along with the Managing Director and Field Data Administrator.
· The annual 3 Rivers Wet Weather Conference will be held at the Monroeville Convention Center on November 2nd and 3rd.  
Approval of Bills: 


Bills – August 2022
Checks

ACH Payments

Credit Card Purchases

MOTION to approve the August 2022 bills for payment made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.  
Financial Statements were reviewed.
Executive Session 

MOTION to enter executive session at 5:05p.m. for Personnel Matters and Property Acquisition made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.  

Executive Session ended at 5:38 p.m.

MOTION to ratify the termination of Matthew Fick and hiring of Eric Lazzini as addressed in Executive Session was made by Charles Rothermel, seconded by Glenn Davis, all members present voting AYE.  
Adjournment

MOTION to adjourn at 5:39 p.m. made by John Alan Kosky, seconded by Charles Rothermel, all members present voting AYE.  

